

March 2, 2022

Steve Mister Megan Olsen Council for Responsible Nutrition 1828 L Street, NW, Suite 810 Washington, D.C. 20036-5114

Re: Docket No. FDA-2021-P-0523

Dear Mr. Mister and Ms. Olsen:

This letter responds to your letter of January 4, 2022, requesting that the Food and Drug Administration (FDA or we) "commit to substantively respond to the concerns raised in CRN's June 2021 citizen petition within 30 days of the January 25, 2022, comment deadline." FDA is presently considering your Citizen Petition. We expect to respond to your Petition by March 31, 2022.

Sincerely,

Douglas W. Stearn -S -S Date: 2022.03.02 11:38:40 -05'00'

Douglas Stearn
Deputy Director for Regulatory Affairs
Center for Food Safety
and Applied Nutrition